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Canada's New Government

Prime Minister of Canada Stephen Harper

Dear Mr. Harper,
I appreciate you considering my previous letter to you. I would like to make another very important point regarding immigration.
When Canadian authorities examine documents for independent immigration a great deal of attention is paid to the matters of qualification.  The applicant presents elaborate details of his/her professional qualifications which are related to the qualification requirements of work in Canada. 

However, it is not a secret that a lot of qualified immigrants coming to Canada cannot find work suitable to their qualifications. One of the reasons for that is insufficient knowledge of the English language. A second reason for that is poor orientation in questions of current employment in Canada. There is also another very important reason which is a lack of experience working in Canada. It can be explained; an individual arriving to Canada obviously hasn’t worked in the country. However, companies traditionally use this reason to explain their unwillingness to hire newly arrived immigrants. The consequence is as follows: significant amount of qualified people are filling positions of underemployment. This reduces newcomers’ standard of living, increases social intensity in the community and causes them to feel disappointed in the Canadian society whose goal is to give equal opportunities. For Canadian society this is a great loss because highly qualified specialists are either not working at all and are forced to rely on government support, or they are working subsidiary jobs instead of bringing real benefit to the society according to their qualifications.
Taking into consideration the above stated, my offer consists of the following. Within a short period after arrival to Canada a representative of Canadian immigration should arrange a meeting with a newcomer to specify his/her professional opportunities, desires, and knowledge of the language. At the end of the meeting the representative should offer two or three concrete suggestions which are chosen well in advance and coordinated with companies’ variants of employment. The companies can offer their requirements of employment in accordance with the immigrant’s qualifications. If there are any obstacles when commencing work, (for example, it is necessary to obtain documented qualification to raise a level of knowledge of language, etc.) the corresponding help is offered to the immigrant and a certain time for overcoming these obstacles is given.
Thus, Canada receives fast and effective feedback from new coming immigrants, minimizes risks of culture shock and reduces amount of government support. 

I hope my offer is useful for Canadian society. 

With respect,                
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Konstantin Y. Smolentsev

Doctor of political science, the Academician of IIA, CMC 

Chairman of Board of directors
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